MINUTES OF THE CASCADES CLUB EXECUTIVE MEETING, November 22, 1982

The meeting was attended by Bob Ross, John Kranenburg, Carol Stewart, Wilf Lavallee, Peter Forget, Sheila Allan, Mel MacLeod and Murray MacAllindon. The minutes were read by all. John moved that they be accepted as read, seconded by Peter and carried.

BUSINESS ARISING

Beavers - Richard Adams asks that he be allowed to have a registration hour on December 4th. It is hoped that the "pack" will start in the new year.

Municipal Grant - The Club's amended request was for \$700 and apparently that amount will be recommended by the Recreation Committee to Council.

TREASURER'S REPORT

John reported that there is a balance of approx. \$4,700 as at the end of October as compared to \$3000 in 1981.

CO'MITTEE REPORTS

Social - The Novemberfest was very successful financially with bar sales of \$642 and \$235 profit at the door. There were a few comments. It was felt by some that the \$5 ticket price was too high. The Executive felt that as a general principal ticket prices should be set to cover costs only. The telephone committee was doing a good job but there should be a poster done for every function as well as a notice in the paper and in the newsletter. The grad party, asked for last meeting, dic not take place. The tickets(blanks) are now available. As we require a few thousand over the next year or so Alan Hopkins is planning to re-design prior to ordering. Wilf Lavallee received approval to organize a Western Dance to be held at the Chelsea School (due to attendance required) in aid of the ballfield. To be held in February. The family New Year's Eve Party is being organized by Helene Lavallee and Rosanne Reid and advertising will be out next week. It is anticipated that there will be a Pub Night in January and a Monte Carlo Night in April. A discussion was held as to the type of prizes to be sought.

Membership - Murray moved that the following be accepted as members:

Dr. John Wooten and Suzanne Kingsmill
- family squash and social
Ron and Joyce Pettichuk - associate

- Membership The motion was seconded by John and carried. Melva reported for Preston that 34 reminders were sent out and only 10 social were sent in. There are at present 93 social memberships, 4 family squash, 10 individual squash and 1 junior squash memberships. There were also 5 life members who have not paid their social fees. It was felt that since they were not active squash players their names would be placed in an inactive file. The executive re-affirmed that once a junior reacnes the age of 18, they must join the Club as full members. It was also felt that next spring there should be an active drive to recruit new social as well as squash members.
- Due to other responsibilities, Mel MacLeod relinquished his duties as Chairman, which were assigned to Murray. There will be an Open House to encourage new members on November 27. There are at least 6 prospectives coming. The next tournament will take place on January 20,21 and 22. We received the Squash Quebec info and expect to rejoin. It was decided that there will be a discount of \$50 for individual, \$100 for family, \$25 for student and \$10 for junior memberships after December 1st.
- Maintenance Wilf noted that there has been complaints about the mud in the parking area. It was decided that the parking area should be leveled and that gravel be ordered this fall as soon as possible. Bob is to talk to Norm. Bob also volunteered to look after eavestroughing over front door.

 It was decided that the snow plowing contract would be given to the best price given by one of the following: Renaud, Miles, Joyce, Mullen or Ardell.

 It was decided to buy a wet/dry shop vacuum. Bob said that he would look after.

 Wilf requested funds to repaint the entrance in the new year which was met with enthusiasm.
- Youth The children's Christmas Party will be neld on December 19 at 2:00 p.m. Mel MacLeod has consented to be Santa. Carol suggested that she look into making a Santa suit and approval was given for up to \$75.

MIN BUSINESS

Gatineau 55 Loppet - An international Loppet will be neld in the Gatineau Park on February 20, 1982 "INUTES....November 22, 1302 .. cantinued page 3

- Gatineau 55 ...continued and the organizers are looking for people to man the checkpoints. It was agred that the Club would man one checkpoint which requires to volunteers.
- Wreath The Cascades Club bought a wreath for the Remembrance Day Ceremony. It was laid at the Wakefield Memorial by Preston Wilson.
- Golden Jubilee It was agreed that as the Clubhouse itself was built in 1933, there should be some kind of celebration in 1983.

Mel moved that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Peter and carried. The next meeting will be held December 13 at 8:00 p.m.